
 

Innes Community Council 

 
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 5th March 2019, in Lhanbryde Community Centre, at 
7.00 p.m. 
  
Present:   Mr S Anderson  Chair 
    Mrs D Brown 
    Mr C Dunbar    
    Mr P Fitch 
    Mr J Mackie    
     
In Attendance:  Mr T Cattanach 
    Mrs A Milne   Minute Taker 

Mr D Morrison  
 
 

Apologies:   Cllr D Bremner  Moray Council 
Cllr M Macrae   Moray Council 

    Mrs A Speake 
    Mrs G Stewart    
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The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
Apologies 
 
As noted above. 
  
Community Safety Partnership Report 
 
The report had been circulated to members. 
 
Moray Councillors’ Reports 
 
There being no Councillors present, no reports were received. 
 
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 5th February 2019 were agreed as 
a correct record.  Proposed by Mr Mr J Mackie and seconded by Mr C 
Dunbar. 
 
Matters Arising 
                                                           
BRYDEHART NEWS – The first edition of the newsletter had been 
received by the community. 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 
The accounts were tabled. 
 
It was reported that following the Moray Council’s budget it had been 
agreed that Community Councils would not receive any financial aid 
for the financial year 2019/2020. 
 
It was agreed that the account with Lloyds Bank should be closed, and 
that the Bank of Scotland had compensated the Community Council 
for the problems that occurred over the change of signatures. 
 
Planning 
 
Details of all planning applications for the ICC area had been 
circulated to members. 
 
MARCHFIELD – The Secretary advised that Cllr Bremner was 
awaiting a report from officers who were going to check the planning 
consent to ensure all conditions were being met. 
 
TENNANT ARMS – The Transport Department of the Council had 
objected to the amended application in respect of the car parking that 
had been submitted by the developer.  The report was read out.  After 
discussion it was agreed that the Secretary would write to the Council 
to ask what advice had been provided by Planning Officers to the 
previous Planning Committee who consented to this application. 
 
LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN – PROPOSAL FOR 20 HOUSES IN 
URQUHART – This proposal was discussed and it was agreed that 
the Minute Secretary would draft a statement of observation for the 
Chairman to submit. 
 
LAICHHILL – A letter of observation had been submitted, and an 
Environmental Officer had visited the site. 
 
Correspondence/Consultations 
 
All correspondence and consultations had been circulated to 
members. 
 
Other Business 
 
BIN COLLECTIONS – Concerns were again expressed over bin 
collections not happening when they should, and the impact the 
charge for garden waste collection, due to commence from 1st April 
2019 will have on fly tipping. 
 
RURAL STRATEGY CONSULTATION – A consultation event on the 
rural strategy was to be held on 7th March 2019 from 4.00 p.m. to 9.00 
p.m. in Inchberry Hall. 
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DUALLING OF A96 – Brodies were planning on holding an advice 
giving event on compulsory purchase of land/property due to the 
dualling of the A96 at the Eight Acres Hotel on 13th March 2019 from 
5.00 to 7.00 p.m. 
 
ROUDABOUT AT BARMUCKITY – The work on this roundabout was 
overrunning. 
  
Next Meeting 
 
Tuesday 2nd April 2019, at 7.00 p.m. in Urquhart Parish Hall. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  


